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TO: 

FROM: 

FACULTY SENATE 
Memorandum 

Members of the Old and New Senates 

Kathryn Griffith, President, 1992-1993 

FACULTY SENATE CAUCUS 

Wednesday, May 27 

Room "126 CH "10:00 A-M-

PURPOSE: To discuss faculty members for nominating COll11littee for President of 
wsu. 

Tentative Agenda: 

1. 

2. 

Discuss desired qualifications and experience for candidates for 
president . 

Suggest names for the convnittee (ascertain willingness to serve, if 
possible) and reasons for their possible membership. 

a. Discuss contributions they could make to the process. 

There will be three faculty members, one of whom will be a distinguished 
professor chosen by the Regents. We are not certain at this time how they 
will finally be selected but we will be asked for nominations for at least 
some of these positions. 

It is important that as a group they properly represent the concerns and 
interests of the entire faculty. We need to recOll11lend a balanced slate to 
participate . 
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Cau us was Jrie.ld 

Notes on WSU Faculty Senate Caucus Discussion of 
Desirable Attributes in a University President 

May 27, 1992 

The caucus discussion centered around several themes. There seemed to be broad 
consensus on the importance of the themes themselves, with some differences of 
opinion on the ideal qualities to be looked for in each case. Participants in 
the caucus frequently endorsed views expressed by others that seemed to say 
better what they had sought to express earlier, and on a number of themes, 
participants seemed to change their mind after listening to the discussion. 
With a couple of exceptions, there was no effort to define a common position 
or even a majority view. The following notes, therefore, encompass the variety 
of views expressed on each major theme. There tended to be broad agreement on 
the last position expressed on each theme. The notes are organized around the 
themes rather than presenting comments sequentially. Approximately 20 senators 
attended the caucus. 

Academic and Administrative Qualifications 

Discussion on this theme began by noting that in the Provost search last year, 
WSU sought candidates who had earned academic credentials up to the full 
professor rank t hrough traditional faculty service. The first suggestion, not 
challenged by anybody; was that we would expect the same record from Presiden
tial candidates. As clarified later, this would indicate possession of a 
terminal degree in an academic field, and a career in the ranks prior to 
administrative service. 

With respect to administrative experience, the initial suggestion was to look 
for candidates who had served at least at the Provost level. But several were 
uncertain this level of experience should be required. Perhaps experienced 
college deans would offer the sensitivities and appreciations expected as 
often, or more often, than more senior administrators. It was even suggested 
that we might look at non-academics, although it was immediately suggested 
that this is not the time to be too risky. Could a faculty member without 
administrative experience succeed as a President? There was skepticism that 
there could be many faculty clearly qualified for the complex tasks of the 
presidency without a record of administrative service. 

As discussion developed, someone offered the formula: a provost or dean at a 
university like we would like to be, with this ideal defined realistically. 
This seemed to satisfy most participants, with the caveat that we should 
probably leave it open enough not to completely exclude the "non-standard" 
candidate. One of them just might be the right individual. 

Leadership Oualities 

The theme of university leadership came up repeatedly. The initial formulation 
was to contrast "leadership" with "an industrial model of top-down 
management." As various participants tried to put more content into the idea 
of leadership, the most common theme was that a true academic leader seeks to 
unite rather than divide the university community, doing so, in part, by 
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recognizing and responding to diversity of peoples and views, and by seeking 
out ideas. A leader is one who stimulates and excites, and, in the university 
context, one who will speak with faculty regularly. 

Several participants attempted to develop these ideas in terms of contrasting 
mind-sets. A leader is not one who "crystallizes a single model for acting" in 
his/her mind, and then expects conformity with this from everyone. Later, the 
following formula was offered as a summary and generally accepted: "demon
strated success in leading a diverse institution to consensus on divisive 
issues." The final thought offered, again with apparent agreement on all 
sides, was that "leadership is achieving consensus." 

A sub-theme on this topic concerned the issue of whether a President is an 
"inside" or "outside" figure. Traditionally, we have supposed our President to 
have a primarily "outside" agenda, with the Provost leading on "inside" issues 
much of the time. But the expectations of campus leaders are in flux these 
days. The Regents will probably set an agenda for the individual they select, 
and that agenda will no doubt include both inside and outside issues. Presuma
bly, the Regents renew and revise their charge to Presidents during their 
annual reviews. Recent circumstances have tended to break down some of the 
traditional divisions of responsibility, so that the inside/outside distinc
tion may be less valid than it once was. As roles change in this respect, a 
new kind of leadership may be called for, able both to gain respect internally 
while effectively representing the institution to outside constituencies. 

A President fQl: s Diverse.~ University 

Another theme that ran through all the discussion was the need to have a 
proper appreciation for what we are (and are not) as the foundation for real
istic expectations about future leadership. This part of the discussion cen
tered around the related ideas of "diversity" and "an urban institution." The 
first articulation of these ideas came with the urging that we should seek a 
President who would be inclusionary rather than exclusionary, specifically in 
terms of the varieties of research, scholarship, and creativity activity. It 
should not be the case that only one kind of research is valued by the insti
tution. 

Diversity is also important in the search process itself. It was pointed out 
that WSU is unique in many ways within the Regents system, and that our dif
ferences from the ordinary need to be effectively represented--most of these 
qualities having to do with our "urban mission." But on the other hand, it was 
emphatically noted that we are not a~ urban institution. We lack both the 
sheer quantitative size, and the vast diversity of programs characteristic of 
truly large urban schools. 

search Process 

The various themes above each had implications in various senators' minds for 
the organizing of the search itself . For example, as senators discussed the 
kind of experience (faculty , administrative, other) that would be desirable, 
others noted that experiences don't guarantee anything. Several pointed out 
that we have probably been guilty in recent searches for senior personnel of 
not checking them out adequately. Perhaps we should insist on visits to the 
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current campuses of candidates to gain a better appreciation of what their 
credentials really mean. 

It was noted several different ways that the search committee will represent a 
variety of constituencies, and that we cannot expect the faculty agenda to 
dominate the process, or even to be appealing to others. While it is impor
tant, for example, to address "the needs of hurt faculty who were not listened 
to for ages," as one senator put it, we can't expect that concern to be shared 
in the same way by the search committee as a whole. Our representatives, then, 
need to be effective advocates of our concerns within the search committee. 

It was urged that the search committee examine as closely as possible the team 
surrounding a candidate in his/her present position--perhaps a much better 
guide to real priorities and sensitivities than applicant rhetoric. The issue 
of secrecy is also important. Presidential searches tend to be more confiden
tial than others, even secretive. We probably cannot afford that at this time. 
It was urged, apparently with general agreement, that we will need some kind 
of open interview process at the final stage, and probably a process that 
includes the Wichita community in some way, and not just the campus. What 
about inside candidates? There appeared to be agreement that we would not wish 
to exclude such candidates, but that it would be necessary , if any such turned 
up, to avoid biases (for and against) due to familiarity. It was noted that 
the Provost search dealt with this fairly successfully last year. To encompass 
our various aims, it was urged that we write the advertisements to indicate 
qualities, backgrounds, or experiences that are "desirable," but that we 
avoid, for the most part , requiring various things. This approach signals our 
intentions and expectations, while not closing the pool of candidates to the 
talented unconventional candidate . 
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